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Council Memorandum 

Date: October 5, 2021 

To:  Council  

From: Councillor Seymour-Fagan  

Re: Decision Units for the 2022 Budget  

Recommendation 

That the memorandum, from Councillor Seymour-Fagan, regarding Decision Units for 

the 2022 Budget, be received;  

That the following roads be brought forward as a decision unit in the 2022 budget 

process: 

1. 11th Concession- From Pinery Road to County Road 121. 

2. Shuttleworth Road-  From County Road 24 to, and including, Wildflower Road. 

3. Everett Road- From Highway 35 to Duncombe Drive. 

That these recommendations be forwarded to the next Regular Council meeting for 

consideration. 

Rationale  

Pinery Road has completely failed, to that end, I request that staff consider options to 

restore functionality; either pulverizing and returing it to gravel, or resurfacing.  

Shuttleworth Road and Everett Road are in a state of disrepair and require resurfacing.  

 


